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JINDERA NEWS THE 

J i n d e r a  &  D i s t r i c t  F R E E  L o c a l  N e w s l e t t e r  

D i s t r i b u t e d  o n  o r  b y  t h e  f i r s t  S a t u r d a y  o f  t h e  m o n t h  

Published by Rural Care Link Inc 

JINDERA BEARINGS IS OPEN 
Shop 3/95 Urana Road (Next door to the Post Office) 

After 25 plus years in the spare parts industry, local resident, Ben Gilcrist along with his wife Celeste 
saw a need for a local provider of parts for bearings and other industrial supplies for farm and mow-
er maintenance.  

Ben said their aim is to provide a one 
stop shop for bearings, mower and other 
industrial supplies.  
They found the ideal location in the re-
conditioned shops next to the Post Office.  
Ben and Celeste invite you to drop in and 
check out what they have available.  
Ben says he is ordering more stock all the 
time and if they don’t have what you want 
then they will order it for you. 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ben and his wife Celeste  

Ben with some of the stock he has available  

Email: sales@jinderabearings.com.au 
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Hours of Business  
 

TUESDAY   10.00am – 3.00pm 
WEDNESDAY  10.00am – 3.00pm 
THURSDAY   10.00am – 3.00pm 
FRIDAY    10.00am – 3.00pm 

SATURDAY  10.00am – 1.00pm 
 

The members of the Rural Care Link Committee 
have been very busy this past month making sure 

that the policies and procedures of the organisation 
are up to date and suitable for this growing organisa-
tion. Jonathon Howard, the new President, along 

with Greg Finster, Committee Member, has worked 
tirelessly pulling policies together and together they 
have done a superb job.  Each member of the Com-
mittee has been allocated a job, which is keeping 

everyone busy.   

Colleen Lord, Vice-President, is the Welfare Sup-

port person along with being the Op Shop Coordina-
tor, Elaine Maling is the Organisation’s dedicated 
Secretary, with Michelle Greness our trusty Treasur-

er, who are keeping the organisation on track. Jenny 
O’Neill is busy as the Carer Coordinator and has her 
hands full organising events etc., Greg Finster has a 

big job as editor of the “Jindera News”, as has Mark 
Ridgeway who is our main man when it comes to 
Information Technology. Kathleen Carman has 

been working on reorganising the Library at the Op 
Shop, which is a big job, as the library will have new 
shelves and a new look by the end of the year.   

The opening of the Office has been very exciting 
as this Office has been closed for many months. The 
Office will now be open on Tuesdays, from 11.00 

am to 3.00 pm. The Office will be manned by a vol-
unteer, Vickie Priscina.  Vickie will be working on 

the numerous projects including the “What’s on in 
Jindera” flyer. She would love you to call in and say 
“Hello”, as that was what was so special about hav-

ing the Office open. It is the “doorway” to Rural 
Care.   If you miss seeing Vickie on a Tuesday, there 
are lots of brochures and information available out-
side the Office.  

Over the past few months Rural Care Link has 
also been endeavouring to bring back to Jindera, a 

counsellor, as the committee could see that this was 
a great service to Jindera in the past, with many 
community members using this service.  It is hoped 

that by the next edition of the “Jindera News” there 
will be some good news on when this service will be 
back. 

So, as you can see, the Committee hasn’t been 
idle, and the members are all working very hard to 

give the community the best service they can. 
  

Don’t forget if you need Welfare Support,  

then please contact Colleen Lord on 0429 960 616 

or leave a message and she will get  

back to you as soon as possible. 

 

 

 

 

 

NEW OFFICE HOURS 
 

MONDAY– Closed 

TUESDAY – 11am to 1pm - 1.45pm to 3.00pm  

WEDNESDAY – Closed 

THURSDAY – Closed 

FRIDAY – Closed 
 

Closed Saturday and Sunday 
 

We apologise for any inconvenience this may cause but 

remain able to assist you if you wish to PHONE 

6026 3001 and Leave a Message 
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Friends in Action (Caritas) Diary:  
2020 

A Group that can offer emotional and spiritual support and opportunity for growth 

through caring and personal relationships.  
 

11 November            Jindera; Fox and Brew. Remembrance Day. 

                                   10.30am morning tea. 

                                   Get together and help food bank, plan Christmas. 

                                    Numbers are required re COVID safe rules. 

                                   Contact: Roz Phillipson 0417 457122  
 

  Leader:   Jane Barlow 0438 262480   Assistant Leader: Roz Phillipson 0417 457122  
  Secretary:  Annette Brown 0456 370257   Treasurer:    Bev Blair 60 262431  
 

Friendship in Action  
    A Group that can offer emotional and spiritual support and opportunity for growth through caring and personal relationships.  

 

Due to Covid 19,  

our regular church services have changed. 

Please see our website for  

service locations and times    

burrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au 

Contact: Pastor Christian Fandrich 0457 841 123 

 

Please follow all ‘Corona Virus’ 

rules during your daily activities 

and practice social distancing.  

https://apc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fburrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au%2F&data=02%7C01%7C%7C1a1bcdbc78ad49b63a9f08d82d3e9a90%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637309094185593867&sdata=YJnqrBp8QjF6agU7idx2LzWCY%2BOU5BE
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Rural Care Link 
Carers Support Group 

For parents, guardians, family members and other support people  
who provide on-going care and assistance to another person  
regardless of age from anywhere in the Greater Hume area. 

 

New Members Welcome 

Next meeting: Tuesday 10 November 10.00-12.00.  
 

Come along for a chat, peer support and information. 

For further information or help with transport  

Contact: Jenny O’Neill-Coordinator 0438 263 417 Vickie Prisicina-Facilitator 0428 406 060  

Rural Care Link 
Carers Support Group 

Christmas Lunch 

Come along to the Burrumbuttock Hall 
On the 8th of December 2020 

From 12 noon – 2pm 
For a delicious lunch, chat, peer support and  
information compliments of Rural Care Link. 

 

Bookings are essential. 
 RSVP to Jenny O’Neill on 0438263417 by the 1.12.20 

Please contact Jenny if  you require any further information  

or assistance with transport. 
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NEEDS YOUR HELP 
 

WE ARE LOOKING FOR A NEW  
COMMUNITY MINDED EDITOR  

The current editor/coordinator will soon be stepping down from this volunteer position.  

This is a great opportunity for someone who has the Jindera community at heart and wants to  

further community spirit by informing people about what’s happening in our neighbourhood. 
 

Ideally you would have or be able to attain the following:  
• familiar with Microsoft Publisher or similar software & the production of multi-page newsletters 

• liaise with local clubs and community groups regarding news items 

• liaise with customers by helping with and quoting for advertising space 
• assist in sourcing and editing local stories for inclusion 

• make decisions regarding the inclusion of ads, news items and photos for publication 

• work with the volunteer assistant editor/compiler 

• produce a monthly billing sheet for the Rural Care Link Treasurer 
 

The Jindera News is published at the end of each month and the final production is printed by a local printer. 
There are 11 editions each year as there is no January edition. 
 

This volunteer role of editor/coordinator works under the auspices of Rural Care Link and requires you to 
be a volunteer member of the Rural Care Link management committee.  
 

If you have been wanting to get involved in the community and this style of volunteer community service is 

something you feel you could do, please contact the editor to discuss the role, at:    

jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au  

It was great to welcome two new members and an 
interested visitor to our Annual General Meeting held 
on 7th October, 2020 in the School of Arts Hall.    Guest 
speaker Alice Glachan gave a power-point talk on the 
extension to the Hilltop Cancer Centre.    It was most 
informative and Albury is very fortunate to have this 
facility for cancer patients and their family when they 
come to Albury for treatment.    

 
CWA new committee Office Bearers for 2021, Presi-

dent (Bev. Blair), Secretary (Olivia Hanel), Treasurer 
(Heather Collis), International  (Christine McIntyre),  
Publicity (Bev. Blair), Cultural (Margaret McMaster), 
Handicraft (Virginia Morey), Land Cookery (Narell 

Tassell), Flower/Gardening (Mary Fielder).    Vice Pres-
idents,  Helen Glachan and Judy Steer. 

 
Three Jindera Members attended the Murray Group 

AGM in the CWA rooms at Albury on 8th October, con-
sidering the small number of meetings Jindera Branch 
has held this year we were delighted to receive the “Rita 
Ross Trophy for the most active branch”.  

 
 

OUR NEXT MEETING IS WEDNESDAY,  
2ND NOVEMBER.     
 

Yours in CWA Friendship and Fellowship. 

Bev. Blair. 
President.  

Jindera CWA News 

Presentation of Rita Ross Trophy by Janet Kemp  
L = R   Janet Kemp, Margaret McMaster, Judy Steer, Olivia Hanel. 
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OP SHOP NEWS 

It’s been wonderful this month to be feeling the 
warmer weather coming. It has given the volunteers at 
the shop the opportunity to bringing out the new sum-
mer stock.  Although light on children’s wear, the shop 
is still well stocked with women’s tops and dresses.  The 
men’s wear still has a good variety and there are lots to 

choose from on the bric-a-brac shelves.   

Donations are slowly coming in and the volunteers 

are very grateful to those who leave the donations inside 

the shop.  No donations will be accepted if left at the old 
bin with the chain around it outside the shop. The only 
donations that are being accepted are those that come 

into the shop and left in the trolley or with the staff. 

Covid restrictions are still in place, which means that 
all donated clothing has to be hung on racks in the sun if 
possible for 24 hours before coming into the shop.  We 
hope that by doing this we are protecting our customers 
as much as possible.  We are following all the proce-

dures that the government has set down for retail shops, 
which still includes hand sanitisation, signing in, and 

not coming into the shop if you have a cold or sniffle. 

The staff members at the shop are now wearing their 
green aprons so that you can recognise them quickly. 
Everyone has a name tag, so say “hello” and introduce 

yourself if you haven’t met before.  

Please note that we have two racks of lovely summer 

clothes out the front of the shop.  We also have some 
really great summer dresses inside the shop, so come in 
and have a good look around.   

The staff members love having fun, so if you came 
into the Op Shop last Saturday, (Halloween), you would 
have seen the staff getting into the swing of the theme.  

I am sure they will be dressing up for Melbourne Cup 
day as well. 

 

 Looking forward to seeing you all during November.    

It’s now time to buy those  

Christmas decorations or gifts. 
 

Till next month, Colleen Lord, OP Shop Coordinator. 

Judy Cole. Lee Howard. Jenny O'Neill and Maria Waslander  

11th 



 

November 2020 — edition 272                                                                                    Page  7 

 
 

OP SHOP  
SPECIALS 

Size 12 dress with matching shawl $10 
(does not include jewellery) 

Train set $12 Green bowl and 3 sweet dishes $18 

Equilibrium bracelet $30 
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Rare Visitors to Jindera Wetlands 
 

Yesterday, October 28 I had just finished marking where a 
second bench seat is to be placed in Jindera Wetlands when I 
noticed some unusual water-birds swimming in the nearby 
large dam along with a half-dozen Wood-ducks.  
 

Suspecting that they were Magpie Geese I took this photo, 
consulted my Bird Book, and 2 Friends of Jindera Wetlands 
with more knowledge about birds than I have and they con-
firmed my suspicion.  
 

Magpie Geese are in their abundance in the Top End of Aus-

tralia but are rarely seen “down south”! So we are able to 
record them in our list of birds as Rare Visitors to Jindera 
Wetlands.  
 

So, if you find yourself seated in one of our bench seats over-
looking Jindera Wetlands & Woodlands and look over your 
shoulder, you may be lucky and see a Magpie Goose!  
 

Robert Done 
(For the Friends of JINDERA Wetlands) 

 

 This program is funded by Rural Care Link and the only cost to the participant is 
a $5.00 donation  

Starting late January 2021  
Jindera Rural Care Link invite you to join their  
Specially Designed Cancer Exercise Program  

lead by  

Professional Exercise Instructor  
Shannon Pigeon  

at  
Lonedog Health & Performance Centre,  

115 Catherine Crescent, Thurgoona.  
Research has shown that exercise is essential in strengthening the immune sys-

tem and helping control depression and anxiety.  
Book now for your Initial assessments or to get further information  

Please phone Colleen Lord 0429960616.  
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A new season 

Fire season commences officially on November 1.  

For all practical purposes that means NO fires/

burning-off without a permit.   

A cooler and wetter start to the season than last year.  

Our farmers are generally looking happier and much 

fuller dams on properties mean that local brigades are 

generally better prepared this year for those fires 

which will inevitably eventuate.  

We can only hope that the 2020/21 season continues 

in this vein but there is no guarantee and so it's im-

portant for us all to prepare for the possibility of 

worse times later in the season. 

  
Tree Fire at Pony Club 

The Brigade recently attended a tree fire opposite the 

Pony Club which provided a timely reminder of the 

need to be prepared and act quickly to minimise risks.  

The Captain has pointed out that the tree had started 

to burn down into the roots and once that happens it 

can smoulder for weeks underground, unnoticed until 

a hot summers day.  

  
Clean up around your premises 

So, while your brigade is preparing for the season 

with equipment checks and training, we need all land-

holders to clean up brush and leaf litter as well as 

combustible materials close to their houses. So please 

attend to this if you haven't done so already.  

 
AGM 

The Jindera Brigade Annual General Meeting was 

held at the Station on Tuesday 6th October 2020.  

Covid protocols were followed with the meeting be-

ing held in the truck bay area to ensure appropriate 

separation 

  The following positions were confirmed: 

Captain     Graham Yensch    

Senior Deputy Captain Matthew Hicks 

Deputy Captains   Harry Glaw, Cameron 

Thompson, Lyle Harding, Grant Tollis, Terry Doyle, 

Mark Briese. 

President      Ray Rose     

Secretary/Treasurer  Mark Briese  

Training Officer   Margaret Wehner  

Equipment Officer   Grant Tollis 

 
New Members 

Like all organisations, it is important to ensure regen-

eration in our Brigade and the Captain is pleased to 

see a number of new members in training to join 

crews this season.  

 

Concreting the Car Park 

A $10,000 grant from the Rural Fire Service has gone 

towards concreting the new section of the rear station 

car park.  The new work has been completed and the 

fact that the Brigade gets good value for money can 

be seen from the results - clearly visible from Urana 

Street.  
 

We look forward to completing the job but will have 

to wait until more funds become available.   

 

The sign 

As we advised last month, the Captain has decided 

that we should not risk another year without this im-

portant community asset and financial reserves are 

being set aside provide the sign which will provide 

highly visible real-time emergency and community 

information - hopefully in time for the height of the 

season.   

Watch this space.  There remains work to be done. 
 

Pre-Season Dinner: Friday 6th November 

Member's and their families are reminded that the pre

-season dinner and catch up will be held at the station 

from 6:30pm on Friday, 6 November.  Again, Covid 

safe practises will be maintained with service in the 

truck bay area.   

As usual, there will be no food shortage with Roast 

Meat, cutlery and plates supplied and we ask each 

family to bring a salad &/or sweet to share.  
 

Captain's Tour - Saturday 21 November 

This year the Captain's tour will depart Jindera Sta-

tion at 7:15 am to join other Brigades at Splitters 

Creek Station at 7.45 am.   

The tour will be back at Jindera by noon in time for 

afternoon sports.  

(Members remember to pack a small morning tea/

smoko) 
 

Maintenance 

A quick reminder to members that maintenance is 

being held every second Saturday at the Station with 

the next scheduled for 7 November at 8.00am.  
 

Looking forward to a safe  

festive season  
 

Cheers 

NAFA 

Jindera Rural Fire Brigade 
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St John’s Lutheran Primary School 
154 Adams Street, Jindera 2642 

Phone: (02) 6026 3220  Fax: (02) 6026 3289 

Email: admin@stjls.nsw.edu.au 

Web: www.stjls.nsw.edu.au 

Principal: Brad Moss 

School Grounds Improvements 

We are moving along with our upgrade and maintenance of St 
John’s. We believe these improvements will help to set a  standard 
of excellence that will support those same levels of excellence we 
strive for with student learning. It is worth noting that these exter-
nal improvements, whilst exciting, are secondary to the energy, 
commitment and investment we place on directly supporting our 
students in the classroom. Our school board members in collabora-
tion with our staff team, are committed to ensuring every decision 
we make at our school, is to benefit our students.  

Year 5/6 Project Based Learning (PBL) 
 

This week we kicked off the 5/6 PBL unit which 
uses the concepts of scientific forces. We began 
the week with a visit from the Jamaican Bobsled 
Team and then went on a virtual rollercoaster 
ride.  
 
We have been conducting scientific experiments 
to gain the skills we will need to become                     
engineers of technology.  

TRANSITION DAY KINDERGARTEN 2021 
 

We welcomed our excited 2021 Kinder Team to their new school on 
Wednesday. To have our new students so happy and energetic reinforc-
es how much our staff love their job! It also highlights how important it 
is to create a positive and safe environment for learning. Our priority at 
St John’s is the well-being of all of our students and it is an area we have 
invested in via staff professional development throughout 2020. We are 
committed to creating inspirational learning environments where we 
connect children to learning experiences that result in deep, purposeful 
learning. We can’t wait to see our 2021 Kindy Team begin their learning 
journey at STJLS. Their potential is endless…  

BOOK WEEK PARADE 
 

We always have a great time during Book Week Parade 
and this year was no exception.  We saw some inventive, 
creative costumes from both staff and students, and a 
good assortment of favourite book characters.  We love 
books at St John’s. 
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Regional Activators Alliance to inspire 
population shift into regional Australia  

The Regional Australia Institute (RAI) today offi-
cially launched the Regional Activators Alliance 
(RAA), a new body designed to create a national aware-
ness campaign aimed at driving population shift into 

regional and rural Australia.   
Greater Hume Council is one of 37 organisations 

to take up the opportunity to join the alliance.   
Greater Hume Council decision to join the alliance 

was underpinned by a recognition that in order to grow 
and be sustainable, Council must attract new residents 
and achieve new business growth into the local govern-
ment area. 

“Council is determined to take the steps to revital-
ise our communities, welcome visitors, grow our econo-
my and promote our affordable lifestyle and liveability 
benefits.  Joining the alliance means that Greater Hume 
Council will be a part of the narrative for this very im-
portant campaign and allows our Council to create 
touch points with a national audience” said Mayor, 
Councillor Heather Wilton.    

With a paradigm shift in life work balance acceler-
ated by the Covid-19 pandemic creating an upended 
definition of place of work, to an acceptance that work-
ing anywhere, or working from home is not only possi-

ble it is a new reality.  
Council sees participation in the alliance as a valua-

ble platform to position Greater Hume as an ideal place 
to live and work, and one not to be missed as the re-
gional and rural renaissance of Australia emerges, add-
ed Mayor Wilton  

Regional Australia Institute CEO Liz Ritchie said 
“Today, I am delighted to welcome Greater Hume 
Council to the RAA table, I know that their passion, 
insights and knowledge will be invaluable and will help 
to amplify the campaign reach.  

This campaign is a once in a lifetime impact project. 
Promoting Regional Australia is a shared responsibility, 
and RAA members will be at the forefront of this pow-
erful national movement to change the narrative”, Ms 
Ritchie said.  
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Open 7 Days 
10am - 4pm

As the warmer weather approaches and with the 

ongoing showers, the museum garden is looking 

wonderful, an ideal spot to bring your lunch and 
enjoy the peacefulness the museum provides.  

Have a look around at the wonderful new dis-

play of stained glass from ‘Valetta’ – the original 

home of Dr Woods of Albury, also doctor to many 
residents of Jindera. Valetta was demolished to 

make way for the Civic Centre and the museum 

was fortunate to acquire some of the stained glass 
and the beautiful staircase from this historic build-

ing.  

Thanks to the engineering prowess of Paul and 

David the stained-glass doors and windows have 
been placed in the shop gallery to take full ad-

vantage of the daylight from the windows and 

doors. It is well worth a look to view these beauti-
ful doors and windows, some that are hand paint-

ed. They make a spectacular feature in the gallery 

and the additional natural light created by having 

the large doors open also aids the other exhibits. 

Work continues on the ‘Working Machines’ 

shed with it now nearly full to capacity. A few op-

erational additions and a little more landscaping 
and we will be able to open the doors to the general 

public. This will definitely be by December, so 

there will be new and interesting things to bring 

your holiday visitors to see.  

Due to present circumstances we have decided 

to postpone the official opening until 21st March 
next year. We hope to hold our Lost Trades Day 

on the same day, so it will be a big day with plenty 

to see and be involved in. 

We will again hold our 
Christmas Wreath making 

workshop at the museum on 

Sunday 13th December, so get 
in early to book a spot. 

This year we are going to 

introduce a Christmas wrap-

ping and decoration workshop. 
This will be held on Friday 27th 

November starting at 6 pm.  

Wine and cheese will be served, so come along 
for a giggle and learn some new skills. 

Bookings for both workshops can be made via 

Trybooking. 

Don’t forget we are open every day from 10 am 
to 4 pm and we have some great activities for chil-

dren.  

The Tea Room is open every 
Sunday from 11am to 4 pm 

with weekly specials (see our 

Facebook page) and of 

course, our famous Devon-
shire Teas, cakes and slices.  

These home-made delights 

are well worth a visit 

 

Jindera Pioneer Museum & Historical Society Inc.  
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JINDERA PUBLIC SCHOOL 
 Contemporary  Quality Learning with  that country feel! 

 

                               Principal: Emma Andrews | Assistant Principals : Des Knight & Michelle Parker 
phone: 60263280    email: jindera-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au    website: www.jindera-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 

 

BUILDING POSITIVE RELATIONSHIPS - Athletics  
 

We had perfect weather and lots of enthusiasm  for our school athletic carnival held on the 

first two days of Term 4.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
RUGBY LEAGUE GALA DAY  

The boy’s teams participated in a series of short full contact games. The girl’s teams partici-

pated in a series of short League Tag games. 
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We are now counting down until the opening of 

the pool on the 14th of November! 

The Pool Committee have already been busy 

working with Council on tweaking the opening 

hours to increase opening hours on weekends.  

We will now be opening at 1pm consistently on 
Saturdays AND Sundays throughout the season.  

In addition to our late closings on Fridays and 

Saturdays of 8pm, you now have more opportuni-
ties to plan a gathering for lunch or dinner down at 

the pool. 

Bec and Lee-Ann will be running the kiosk 
again this year – either purchase something from 

the range of food on offer, or BYO and use our free 

barbeque facilities. 

The Committee is also delighted to have our 

$100,000 NSW Government Stronger Communi-

ties Grant fully spent. In addition to the new solar 

heating installed last summer, we now have solar 

blankets. It is hoped that these assets will work to-

gether to maintain a comfortable water temperature 

throughout the season. Our shade sails and umbrel-

las provide sun-safe places for people to relax. 

In addition to the access steps, a hoist has now 

been installed. A wheelchair is also available to use 

on the ramp or hoist – just ask the lifeguard. If you 

know anyone who has difficulty with pool access, 
please invite them to use our facility. Prior notice 

would be appreciated so that we can organise for a 

second person to assist with transfers if required.  

January Learn to Swim classes are already heavi-

ly booked, and Kim Dibben will be running swim-

ming lessons again on Saturdays.  

Council have a Covid Safe Plan in place to en-

sure we all feel confident attending the pool in 
these uncertain times. 

 As always information about events or updates 

are available on our facebook site or call the pool 
on 60 263 900.  

Jindera Pool  
News!  
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 COUNCIL NEWS OCTOBER 2020 
Highlights from meeting held in Holbrook - October 2020 

COVID-19 restrictions have changed the way Council can 
run its monthly meeting.   

Members of the public were not able to attend the meeting 
in person but the meeting was recorded and available for 

viewing on Council’s website https://bit.ly/35uKFxX    
Council will continue to hold the monthly meetings at 

Holbrook Library Complex while COVID restrictions are 
enforced. Residents can bring forward issues to the council 

by providing a written statement, which is distributed to 
councillors and read out prior to the commencement of the 

meeting.  Statements should be provided by 5pm on the 
day preceding the meeting.    

 

Business dealt with at the meeting included: 
 

Council received a presentation from Council’s ex-
ternal auditor regarding the financial statements to 30 
June 2020.  Council was the 11th General Purpose 
Council to submit the financial statements to the Office 

of Local Government.  

Council approved a change of use for a property on 
Yankee Crossing Rd, Henty from a bulk grain storage to 

metal fabrication business, subject to conditions. 

Council resolved to apply for funding via the Bush-
fire Community Recovery and Resilience grant which 
will include a small community grants program, com-
mercial catering equipment for the proposed Holbrook 
Sporting Complex Amenities Building, lining the ceiling 
of Lankeys Creek Hall, four satellite phones and provi-
sion towards PA system at the Jingellic Pavilion and 

flood lighting at the Jingellic Hub. 

Council also received several reports regarding the 
closure of unused roads across the shire and took steps 

to renew unused road leases. 

Council resolved to accept a submission from Essen-
tial Energy to upgrade 863 streetlights across the shire to 
LED lighting, which will provide brighter lighting in 

streets and a significant energy saving going forward. 

Received as a matter of urgency, Council agreed to 
forward correspondence to management of The Daily 
Advertiser asking that newspaper organisation to con-
sider making that publication available at the same time 

of day as that of The Border Mail.  

Council received an update report of Council’s re-
sponse to the Coronavirus COVID-19 pandemic and its 

impact on operations. 

Meeting agendas and minutes are available for view-

ing at any time on Council’s website. 

Go to www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au for all your 
Council information such as contact information, to 
lodge a customer request, news, events, development 
applications and forms, careers, waste and recycling, 
library and community services, works and projects, 

business and investment, grants, youth, Council meet-
ings agendas and minutes, children services, water and 
waste water, pet registrations, your rates, have your say 
and so much more.  

 
If you have friends and family visiting go to 

www.visitgreaterhume.com.au to be inspired and plan 
your day with lots of suggested tours and activities.  

 
Cr Heather Wilton     Mayor                     
 greaterhume.nsw.gov.au 

Regional Winner Emily Jones, NSW Trainee of the Year  

Greater Hume Council would like to congratulate 
Youth Officer, Emily Jones who was announced as the 

2020 NSW Trainee of the Year. One of six state finalists, 
Emily took out the top award for the NSW Training 

Awards in Trainee of the Year category.  

Emily was named as the Trainee of the Year in the Riv-

erina Region and winning the State award is recognition of 
the opportunities traineeships can provide to people who 

want to remain in their local communities.  

Greater Hume Council Mayor, Heather Wilton said, 
“We are very excited for Emily who has been an excep-

tional trainee and to be able to retain her as an employee 
and role model to other young people in our communities 

and our many other trainees is great for Greater Hume 

Council”. 

Emily was nominated for her Traineeship at Council in 

which she completed her Certificate IV in Library and In-
formation Services through TAFE NSW. Emily started 

her Traineeship at the end of 2017 in the Library/
Customer Service and Youth areas and has since success-

fully completed her traineeship and gained employment 

with Council in November 2019.  

“Traineeships play an important role for Greater Hume 
Council in developing young locals to take on incredibly 

important roles within our communities. This recognition 
is testament to the quality of our work place in the support 

and the learning and skill development opportunities that 

are provided locally”, Mayor Wilton said. 

When asked why she chose to start her Traineeship 

with Council, Emily replied I’ve always wanted to help 
people. Being able to assist a community member who’s 

struggling, confused or curious has given me so much job 
satisfaction. This traineeship has widened my understand-

ing of all areas of community service. The contacts I’ve 
made, the relationships I’ve forged and the experiences 

I’ve gained will stay with me forever, especially the sup-

port that I have received from my manager Susan Kane.”  

Emily will now represent NSW as Trainee of the Year 

in the Australian Training Awards, the peak national 
awards that showcase best practice in vocational education 

and training (VET). 

https://bit.ly/35uKFxX
http://www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au
http://www.visitgreaterhume.com.au
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Want to eat better,  
but sick of cooking for yourself? 

   
Better things to do than prepare a meal? 

  
We are happy to assist with any  

dietary requirements 
  

Call us on 0412 706 578 or email 
dotskitchens@gmail.com for full menu  

Live Local Buy Local  

mailto:dotskitchens@gmail.com
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Bank with over 70 banks and financial institutions 

 
 

Phone: 
6026 3201 
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Plumbers, Drainers & Gasfitters 

Bobcats, Excavators, Tippers & Trenchers 

Farm Water Supply 

Reticulation, Trenching 

Troughs, Tanks & Solar Pumps 

Septic Systems 

Septic & Trade Waste Pumping 

Sand & Gravel Cartage 

Grader & Water Cart Hire 

 

If you want to dig it, pipe it, pump 

it or fix it – we can do it! 
 

Mobile: 0403 191 780 

www.blueysplumbin.com.au 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OFFICIAL SUPPLIERS 
 

 

 

 
St Paul’s College  

Walla Walla NSW 
 

Part Time Farm Manager  
• 8 hours per week 

• commences January 2021 

• flexible working times  

 

The successful applicant must hold a  

current NSW Working with Children Check.  

 

For more details phone 02 6029 2200  

or 

 karen.lowe@stpaulscollege.nsw.edu.au 

 

Applications close 11th December 2020 

http://www.blueysplumbin.com.au
mailto:karen.lowe@stpaulscollege.nsw.edu.au
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TRADING HOURS 

 

 

 

 
 

Orders will be taken up to 15mins  

before closing time 

WED 

THUR 

FRI 

SAT 

SUN 

5.00 - 8.00PM 

5.00 - 8.30PM 

5.00 - 9.00PM 

5.00 - 9.00PM 

5.00 - 8.00PM 

 

Support YOUR  

Local Business 
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Ph: 6025 9260 

MINI EARTHWORKS 
Tree Stump Removal 

Rotary Hoe 

Yard Levelling 

Landscaping 

Post Holes 

Trenching 

If you want to dig it, pipe it, pump it or 

fix it – we can do it! 

Mobile: 0403 191 780 

www.blueysplumbin.com.au  

http://www.blueysplumbin.com.au
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 The grass is growing and the course looks 

great, thanks to our volunteers for their tireless 

work, at this time of the year the grass cutters are 

doing a magnificent job keeping both the fairways 
and the rough cut, neat and tidy. 

 Special thanks to David GT Briggs refuses to 

let the grass get away from him and I can assure 

David his work is appreciated by all the golfers, 
thanks also to Trevor Freeman for his mowing of 

the rough as well.    Great job guys 

 Whilst the official golfing season has been 

completed, Annual Trophies awarded golf is and 

will continue throughout the Summer months. 

 Congratulations to Alex Clayton on winning 
the members draw $130 and more recently Trevor 

Freeman winning $30  

GOLF CART for SALE,  ONLY $1000, petrol 

model, driven only by a little old lady on Sun-

days This is as cheap as, there is a catch, this well 

used cart has a few health issues and possibly may 
cost a further $1000’ish to refurbish. 

Annual Fees – after 20 years and numerous in-

creased costs annual fees will rise to $100 a year in 

2021 for adult memberships, Juniors under 18 

years of age is $30 (there is no joining fee) each 

month after May cost for membership reduces by 
$10 per month (eg. June 2021 $90, July 2021 $80)  

Annual Memberships are due in March each year. 

Course signage – still some available at only $200 

for 18 months  PHONE Stu 0412128979 

WEEKLY COMPETITIONS 

Sunday Comps continue, 18 holes, stableford and 

novelty events (2 ball etc.)  8.30 start, all welcome 

men, ladies, juniors and all new comers will be 
made most welcome 

Vets play every Wednesday with a 8.30 for 9am 

tee off – 9 holes with various events 

9 hole Chook Run is run every week from Mon-

day 8am with all games to be completed by 7pm 

Friday with results announced on Friday and sent 

via social media. Just $5 for members. 

Wednesday evening 6 Hole Comp      6 for 6, 6 

holes of golf for $6 includes a BBQ afterwards 

with tee off approximately 5’ish to 6,  BBQ at 7pm   

numbers permitting                                                                                 

Results  

Sunday Comps 

Sunday 11th October winner Frank Shannon 40 c/
b to Daryl Klein 40, balls D. Gray 36, S. Millar 

35, D. Singleton 33, A. Paech 32,    NTP 7th David 

Castles, 16th S. Millar 
 

Sunday 18th October winner Simon Cossor 37, r/
up G. Schilg 34, balls D. Gray 28 c/b A. Mel-

bourne 28 NTP D. Gray 12th 

Sunday 25th October winner Daryl Klein 34, r/up 

GH. Schilg 30, balls D.Gray 30 , D. Webb 29, C. 
Lavis 28      NTP  D. Webb 3rd 

 

Jindera also has 2 teams in the MDGA Pennant 

Competition on Sundays, a great effort for a small 
club, team 1 has had 2 wins and team 2,  1 win 

and a narrow loss  -  great work guys 

 

Vets results  
7th October winner David Castles20, r/up Peter 

Chaston 18, balls F. Carmody 18 

14th October winner F. Shannon 20, r/up S. Millar 
19 
 

Vets Club Champion 2021 Frank Shannon, great 

effort Frank 3rd year in a row, bit like his beloved 

tigers they peak at the right time of the year 
 

21st October 3 ball ambrose winners Mark 

Pearsall, Barry Verbunt and Stu Millar  r/up Nev 

Winter, Frank Shannon and Mark Dickson 

 
CHOOK RUN 

18TH September (front 9) winner Daryl Klein 22, 

r/up S. Millar 20, balls Joan Jamison 19, K. Jones 
19, H. Chaston 19, S. Cossor 19, G. Schilg 19, R. 

Crosher 18, D. Gray 18 
 

25th Sept. (back 9)winner K. Barton 19, r/up T. 

Freeman 16, balls D. Rixon 15, R. Crosher 15, T. 
McGrath 15 
 

2nd October (front 9)  winner S. Millar 18 r/up G. 

Schilg 18, balls  T. McGrath 17, N. Brand 16 
 

9th October  (back 9) winner H. Chaston 19, r/up 
W. Styles 18, balls D. Gray 14, T. McGrath 14, 

P.Rolfe 13, t. Freeman 13  

  
October 16, (front 9) winner R. Crosher 20, r/up 

D. Goode 19, balls D. Rixon 18, T. McGrath 18, 

S. Cossor 18, T. Freeman 18, D. Gray 18, M. 

Clayton 17, K. Jones 17 
 

October 23rd (back 9) winner D. Rixon 17, r/up T. 

McGrath 16, balls D. Klein 15, K. Jones 15 

 

 Happy hitting 
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David Briggs  

BG visualizes his 

drive during the 

chook-run  

Bradley Stevens tees up on the 1st  

 

 

 

Would you like to  

submit a story or article? 
 

Jindera News would welcome  

any local news of interest  

to the Jindera community  

to be considered for publication. 
 

You are invited to  

send in stories, photos or news items.  
 

Please email to The Editor, Jindera News at  
jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au  

or drop in to Rural Care Link at  

The Jindera Hub, Urana Street, Jindera. 
 
 

NOTE: Your submission may be edited prior to publica-
tion. A correct email and telephone number must be en-
tered for verification purposes. The editorial team reserves 

the right to publish or not publish all articles submitted. 

An Invitation 

mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
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JINDERA ANGLER’S CLUB Inc. 
October has been a typi-

cal Spring month with 4 
seasons in a day and 

unfortunately generally 

on a fishing comp 

weekend, wind, cold  and rain have been the chal-
lenge. 

The good news is that the fishing has been great 
with most members putting in the time being re-

warded with yellowbelly and some good sized red-

fin. Less talented fishos (Chris) have mainly re-

duced the carp population. 

Members are reminded that the Clubs competi-

tions new minimum redfin size is 25cm up from 
23cm, and for competitions, fillets will not be ac-

cepted, except as a bribe to el presidente’. 

Been a couple of fishing comps since the last 

newsletter, the Open Comp held on the weekend 

at the end of September was well attended with 

the best fish going to Lazslo Peli with a nice yella 
52cm, Laz also had redfin the biggest was 30cm. 

The biggest bag of fish for the comp went to Shane 

Boyd with a bag of trout of 221.3cm, Leif 
Wilkman had 2  trout 45 and 42, Shane had 3 

trout, 38, 40, and 43cm all other fishos received 

doughnuts for their efforts. 

Last comp held was on 23, 24 and 25th October, 

the weather was wet and windy, best fish went to 
Brian Shannon 60cm yella, biggest bag was won 

by Boydy 217.2cm, Leif had yellas and reddies 

199cm, Laz had a 41cm yella and a bag of fillets, 

Kylie Shannon had a nice redfin and donuts went 
to Shane, Chris, Wade and Kylie S. 

The club also hosted the SWAA general meet-
ing on Sunday, 1st November, thanks to Phil and 

Chel for their catering. 

Next general meeting will be held at 5.30 on 

Friday, 7th November at 5.30 and the next Comp 

will be an Open Comp held from Friday 13th No-

vember starting at 5pm with the weigh-in at the 
clubhouse on Sunday 9th at 5pm sharp, late entries 

will be disappointed.  

Our next major event will be cod opening comp 

commencing on Friday, 4th December at 5pm with 

the weigh-in on Sunday at 2pm. We will also be 

holding our 2019/20 Presentations after the weigh
-in, if you have caught a fish in the last 17 months 

better get along you may have a trophy to collect. 

We will also be having our Christmas party and 

festive feast after weigh-in. 

Note:- The Current Covid conditions of the 

time will apply to all events.  

BJ Birmingham donated a defibrillator to our club......great work BJ 
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Rod 2 nice trout  

Laszlo yella 41cm  

Leif 3 yellas and 3 reddies bag 1990.5  

Sham 3 yellas. Biggest of 60cm.  

Shane Kylie and Chris got 0 0 0  
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BUY LOCAL 
 

BUYING LOCAL MEANS LOCAL JOBS. 

and keeps our town alive. 

 

BE LOCAL— THINK LOCAL—BUY LOCAL. 

Anglers Club ………………………………………       0409 537 452 
Friends in Action …………………………………      0438 262 480 
Childrens Services ………………………………………   6026 3877 
Community Forum ……………………………………     6026 3544 
Conway Printing…………………………………………    6026 3611 
CWA…………………………………………………...….  0428 263 318 
Football Club…………………………………………… 0409 263 658 
Friends of Jindera Wet Lands…………………… 0407 180 730 
Golf Club…………………………………………………. 0409 537 452 
Jindera Lutheran Church………………………….  0427 200 035 
Jindera Pioneer Museum ………………………………6026 3622 
Jindera Public School……………………………………  6026 3280 
Jindera Post Office……………………………………      6026 3201  

Morgan Country Car Club………………………   0448 004 706 
Multi Purpose Stadium Committee…………..0411 282 320 
Netball Club……………………………………………   0407 186 073 
Pony Club   ………………………………………………….. 6026 3484 
Pre School…………………………………………………...  6026 3468 
Recreation Reserve   ………………………………   0438 263 417  
Red Cross   ………………………………………………  1800 733 276 
Rural Care Link ……………………………………………   6026 3001 
St Johns Lutheran School……………………………… 6026 3220 
St Mary MacKillop College…………………………     6045 9422 
St Paul’s Anglican Church……………………………… 6040 6457 
Swimming Pool   …………………………………………   6026 3900 
Tennis Club……………………………………………     0424 179 051 

JINDERA COMMUNITY DIRECTORY 


